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Rates Relief 

1. Grateful if you could advise when NIHE took over from LPS with regarding 
to rates relief for pensioners who own their home and the home has never 
been a house executive house. 

The Northern Ireland Housing Executive (NIHE) took over the administration of 
Housing Benefit (HB) and Low Income Rate Relief (LIRR) for owner-occupiers, from 

Land and Property Services (LPS) on the 1 June 2022. 

If a property is owner occupied, the history (previously NIHE stock) is not relevant. 

2. Grateful if you could provide the policy of when you review rates relief for 
pensioners and if you feel they are not entitled to it will you enforce 
repayment. 

Any customer in receipt of HBILIRR, has a duty to notify the NIHE about any relevant 

changes of circumstances to ensure the correct award of HBILIRR is made at all 

times. 

All HBILIRR claims are reviewed at the start of the financial year to address changes 

in rates liability. A further review would only be necessary when a change of 

circumstances occurs. 

As all Owner Occupier HBILIRR claims are paid in advance until the end of the 

financial year (31 March), any retrospective changes, which result in a lower 

HBILIRR award, will always necessitate an adjustment to the LPS rates account to 

reflect that change. 

This will appear as a debit on the LPS rate account for which the customer would be 

liable. LPS would be responsible for recovering that shortfall. 
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